
60 Minutes Submitted by Ann Lyles Tapscott
The Junior City Council, City of Fairhope, met in regular

session at 4:30.m., Fairhope Mayoral Chambers, 161 North
Section St. Fairhope, AL 36532, on Wednesday, January 12th, 2022

Present were Council President Isabella Tran
Councilmembers: Ellie Herrick, Josephine Linn, Grayson
McKean, Galey McKelvain, Rafael Olivier, Ellery Scott,
Joseph Soloman, Addison Spears, and Ann Lyles Tapscott

1. Approval of Agenda:
The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.

2. Approval of Minutes:
The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.

3. Announcements:
-Work Session for Sidewalk Project Presentation is scheduled for January 24th, 2022 at
4:30pm in the Fairhope City Chambers, 161 North Section St. Fairhope AL 36532.

4. Open Issues:
-Sidewalk project and powerpoint presentation:
There was a recent meeting with Richard Johnson for the sidewalk project. In this
meeting a four hundred and fifty dollar estimated budget was agreed upon. The city
mentioned that they had some paint available, in the colors red, blue, yellow, and white,
for the project but more would be needed for the project’s completion. The Junior City
Council was granted permission to mix paints for the project. Furthermore, the city
workers would lay down a template of the crosswalk, consisting of a white outline of
boxes. The city is requesting that the project be completed within one day to prevent
issues with traffic. Project completion dates are still in question with March 5th, 2022 and
March 12th, 2022 being the current potential dates.

- Community-Based Comprehensive Land Use Plan:
The meeting date is on January 26th, 2022 at 6:00pm inside of The Fairhope Highschool
Library. The address is 1 Pirate Dr, Fairhope AL, 36532. The Junior City Council will
facilitate discussion with attendees, and they will be responsible for bringing members of
the community to attend the meeting. To encourage the youth of Fairhope to attend, The
Junior CIty Council will talk to Fairhope High School to determine if clubs, such as Girls
Service Club or Key Club, will count the meeting for club hours. Questions will be



related to the growth of Fairhope in the next ten to twenty years and concerns about
returning to Fairhope after college.

5. New Business:
-Work Session for Sidewalk Presentation:
There will be five to ten minutes of speaking and presentation time. Questions from the
City Council will not count into the speaking and presentation time. Council members
Galey McKelvain and Joseph Soloman will be speaking and presenting the project during
the work session. Other city council members are encouraged to attend to aid in
answering questions from The City Council. Junior City Council members that will be in
attendance for the work session will be required to look over the presentation for the
sidewalk to prepare for any questions to be asked.

6. Adjournment:
-The meeting was adjourned at 5:30pm, by Isabella Tran on January 12th, 2022 in the
Fairhope Mayoral Chambers.


